
	
ADVERTISE	YOUR	LOCAL	BUSINESS	IN	THE	VILLAGE	VOICE	

Advertising	Rates	
Quarter	Page		£2.50	per	issue/	£15	per	annum	
Half	Page	£5.00	per	issue	/	£30	per	annum	
Full	Page	£10	per	issue	/	£60	per	annum	

All	adverts	to	be	submitted	and	paid	for	to	the	editor	by	the20th	of	the	
preceding	month

 
 
 

Barmston & Fraisthorpe’s newsletter 
Delivered to your door monthly 

 
 

Established April 1979 

Time Event Place
August
Mon 28th 2.00	-	4.00pm Bank	Holiday	Bingo,	etc		in	aid	of	Cricket	Club Village	Hall
September
Fri/Sat 1st/2nd

Sun 3rd 9.30am Holy	Communion	 All	Saints'	Church
Mon 4th 9.15am	pick	up H.A.R.T.	Community	Bus	to	Beverly pre-order	for	home	pick	up
Tue 5th
Wed 6th 2.00	-	4.00pm Post	Office Village	Hall
Thu-Tue 7-12th

Wed 13th 2.00	-	4.00pm Post	Office Village	Hall
Thu/Fri 14/15th

Sat 16th 2.00	-	4.00pm Bingo	in	aid	of	All	Saints	Church Village	Hall
Sun 17th 9.30am Holy	Communion	 All	Saints'	Church
Mon 18th 9.15am	pick	up H.A.R.T.	Community	Bus	to	Beverly pre-order	for	home	pick	up
Tue 19th 1.30	-	2.20pm The	Library	Van Near	Telephone	Box,	Sands	Lane
Wed 20th 2.00	-	4.00pm Post	Office Village	Hall
Thu/Fri 21st/22nd

Sat 23rd 10am	-	12noon Church	open	to	receive	gifts	for	Harvest	Festival All	Saints'	Church
Sun 24th 4.00pm Harvest	Festival All	Saints'	Church
Mon/Tue 25/26th

Wed 27th 2.00	-	4.00pm Post	Office Village	Hall
Thu/Sat 28-30th

October
Sun 1st 9.30am Holy	Communion	 All	Saints'	Church
Mon 2nd 9.15am	pick	up H.A.R.T.	Community	Bus	to	Beverly pre-order	for	home	pick	up
Tue 3rd

Wed 4th 2.00	-	4.00pm Post	Office Village	Hall
Thu-Tue 5-10th

Wed 11th 2.00	-	4.00pm Post	Office Village	Hall
Thu-Sat 12-14th

Sun 15th 9.30am Holy	Communion	 All	Saints'	Church
Mon 16th 9.15am	pick	up H.A.R.T.	Community	Bus	to	Beverly pre-order	for	home	pick	up
Tue 17th 1.30	-	2.20pm The	Library	Van Near	Telephone	Box,	Sands	Lane
Wed 18th 2.00	-	4.00pm Post	Office Village	Hall
Thu-Sat 19th-21st

Sun 22nd 4.00pm Family	Service All	Saints'	Church
Mon/Tue 23rd/24th

Wed 25th 2.00	-	4.00pm Post	Office Village	Hall
Thu-Sun 26-29th

Mon 30th 9.15am	pick	up H.A.R.T.	Community	Bus	to	Beverly pre-order	for	home	pick	up
Tue 31st

20th	of	the	prior	month	so	that	it	can	be		included	in	the	diary	for	the	next	month

Date
VILLAGES	DIARY	-	SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER	2023

If	you	have	a	regular	or	one	off	event	taking	place,	please	let	the	Editor	know	by	the



 
Contributions & adverts for November’s issue to the editor  

by the 20th October, please – rosemary.swift@btinternet.com 																																								 
 

Birthday greetings in Sept/Oct to:  
 

8th Sept   Mr Robert Newell 
12th Sept  Mrs Margaret Keely-
Smith 
17th Sept Miss Olivia White 

                                                              
 

THE POST OFFICE SERVICE 
IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON 

WEDNESDAYS 
2.00 to 4.00 

 
SERVICES AVAILABLE INCLUDE 

BANKING – ROYAL MAIL SERVICES 
PARCELFORCE SERVICES – MVL (CAR TAX) 
MOBILE PHONE TOP-UPS – BILL PAYMENTS 

FINANCIAL SERVICES – FOREIGN CURRENCY 
ELECTRICAL & GAS TOP-UPS 

 
IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES 

PLEASE CALL 
HUNMANBY POST OFFICE, 01723 891736	

	
 

 

                 THE LIBRARY VAN  
    Calls every four weeks on a Tuesday afternoon 
It will be here near the Telephone Box in Barmston on 

Tuesdays, 19th September and 17th October  
from 1.30 to 2.20pm      

Stock up with reading as nights start to draw in for Autumn. 
   You will  help us to keep the mobile library van coming by using it.	
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, BARMSTON 
 

Vicar – Revd Richard Hare 
Tel: 229503 

 

Sun 3rd Sept at 9.30 am – Holy Communion 
Sun 17th Sept at 9.30 am – Holy Communion 

Sun 24th Sept at 4.00 pm – Family Service 
This will be our Harvest Festival.  We’ll be decorating the church the 

previous morning – all welcome! 
Sun 1st Oct at 9.30 am – Holy Communion 

Sun 15th Oct at 9.30 am – Holy Communion 
Sun 22nd Oct at 4.00 pm – Family Service 

 

Hope to see you there. 
 

There is online worship from our sister church at Emmanuel, Cardigan Road, Bridlington 
every Sunday, live on Facebook or in person at 11.00 am, or later in the day on our 
YouTube channel. 

From the vicar, Richard Hare 
 

After a clear-out the other day I had a lot of bank statements to dispose of, 
going back ten years or more.  I’m a trusting soul, so I was minded to dump 
the whole lot in the recycling bin.  Caution prevailed, however, so I dragged 
out our trusty shredder and preceded to feed in the statements, two sheets 
at a time. 
 

Once shredded, the information is gone forever (unless 
you have a supercomputer, a pot of glue and a lot of 
patience).  I was reminded of what happens when we 
confess our sins to God.  He removes them entirely – 
as far as the east is from the west, according to the 
Bible.  When we come back and say, “Lord, I’ve done it 
again,” he replies, “Done what again?!” 

 
Our shredder is not perfect.  The bin fills up and it stops.  Or the paper gets 
jammed and it stops.  Or the motor overheats and it stops.  But God’s 
forgiveness is perfect, unlimited and free.  All we have to do is ask. 
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ALL	SAINTS	CHURCH	HARVEST	FESTIVAL	
Sunday	24th	September	at	4.00pm	

The	church	will	be	 open	on	Saturday,	
23rd	September	 10am	to	12noon	to	
receive	gifts	of	 produce	and	

groceries	that	will	 be	donated	to	help	
feed	the	needy	

	
BARMSTON	&	FRAISTHORPE		PARISH	COUNCIL	

	

Next	Parish	Council	Meetings	
Wednesday	6th	September	2023		
Wednesday	11th	October	2023	

	

7	pm	-	Barmston	Village	Hall	
	

All	welcome	
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BARMSTON CRICKET 

CLUB 
 

Our home matches are all played at: 
Sewerby Cricket Ground 

Cliff Road 
Sewerby, YO15 1EW 

Results 
3rd August 
 North Frodingham v Barmston  Barmston won by 105 runs 
North Frodingham     64 for 9 from 18 overs 
Barmston                  169 for 2 from 18 overs  
An excellent win for Barmston with S Kitching scoring 105 not out and A Shipley 
taking 6 wickets 
 

 

	
in	the	Village	Hall,	Barmston.	2.00	to	4.00pm		

Bank	Holiday	Monday,	28th	August	
£1	admission	

	

Raffle,	Tombola	&	Refreshments	

	
In	aid	of	Barmston	Cricket	Club	

	



Donations	of	prizes	for	the	Bingo,	Raffle	or	Tombola	
will	be	gratefully	received	at	18	Hollycroft,	Barmston	
	or	If	you	would	like	them	collected,	please	telephone		

Les	on	01262	468561	
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H.A.R.T.	celebrates	its	
20th	birthday	

	

Holderness Area Rural Transport 
started by Jane Evison, was 
officially launched in 2003. 
 

The successful conversion of Jane 
Evison’s vision into reality was 
enabled by her drive and hard work. 
Supported by a team of equally 
hard working representatives from 
some parish councils and the 
ERYC, an application for grant 

funding was submitted to a government agency called The Countryside 
Agency.  The application was successful and so the first vehicle was 
purchased and a part time driver was employed. 
 

That first bus provided a Medibus service for Hornsea and surrounding 
villages.  The service was so popular that it quickly grew & today H.A.R.T. 
comprises 11 vehicles, including an electric bus & an electric car.  Last 
year it provided nearly 50,000 passenger journeys. 
5 
 

Jane said “as passenger needs change H.A.R.T. adapts as much as 
possible to deliver the service you ask for. There is never enough money & 
there are never enough vehicles or volunteers to do everything we want to 
at H.A.R.T. But we believe we are doing the best job we can with the 
resources we have. 

Our ambition is to share the benefits that  the H.A.R.T. service provides 
with more people; we want to give people with transport needs their 
independence back and the opportunity to do more community-based 
activities.  But we need more volunteer drivers to help us offer this lifeline”  
 

Depending on the services volunteered for, requirements are a full UK 
driving Licence, a D1 entitlement on your driving licence or a PCV licence 
is a necessity. 
If you know of anyone who needs community transport or might be 
interested in becoming a volunteer driver, please contact:- 
            Jane Evison   07815489682  -  H.A.R.T. 01964 536684 
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Soby Gurung-Joy 
  07429 152576 

 
enquiries@eachfashions.co.uk 
    www.eachfashions.co.uk 
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BINGO	–	TOMBOLA	-	RAFFLE	
Barmston	Village	Hall	
	Saturday	16th	September	

2	-	4pm	
Admission	£1	to	include	refreshments	

Donated	Items	for	the	Bingo,	Tombola	and	Raffle	would	be	
much	appreciated.	

Telephone	Margaret	Marshall	on	468645	to	arrange	collection		
or	drop	of	at	1,	Hamilton	Hill	Road	
in	aid	of	All	Saints	Church,	Barmston	
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BARMSTON	
WINDOW	CLEANING	

_____________	
	

CONSERVATORIES,	
SOFFITS,	FASCIAS,	
SOLAR	PANELS	

	

ALL	CLEANING	FROM	£8	
	

40	YEARS	EXPERIENCE	
_____________	

CONTACT	
TEL:	07926	128293	

Across Down
1 Squirrel 30 No 2 Quandary 25 Aeroplane
6 Rib 32 Hat 3 Road 29 Rob
9 Undulate 34 OTE 4 Lukewarm 31 Oedema
10 Aardvark 35 Abort 5 Ada 32 Halo
14 Big 37 Boa 6 Rabid 33 Tey
15 Ni 39 Ego 7 Itinerant 34 Oozed
16 Adael 40 Poe 8 Beg 36 Roast
17 Rein 41 Aley 11 Rig 38 Oats
19 Edgar 43 Gladiator 12 Variegated 42 Errol
21 Leader 45 Term 13 Ra 43 Gran
22 Rim 46 Bras 17 Real 44 Iman
23 Allan 47 Read 18 EAN 45 Tang
24 Irate 48 Rant 20 Art 46 Bro
26 Al 49 AA 21 Llama 50 At
27 Dye 52 One 24 Ideal 51 On
28 Germ 53 Intelligent

ANSWERS	TO	AUGUST	CROSSWORD
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HISTORY PAGE 
 

FRAISTHORPE CHURCH 
 
 

The	chapel	in	Fraithorpe	was	
originally	built	in	the	12th	(1100’s)	
and	13th			(1200’s)		centuries	and	
dedicated	to	St	Edmund.				Edmund	
was	King	of	East	Anglia	from	about	
855	until	his	death	in	869	at	the	
hands	of	the	Viking	Invaders.	
Included	in	the	construction	of	the	
walls	were	glacial	sea	cobble-stones.	

Not	a	lot	of	the	history	of	the	chapel	is	known	but	the	size	of	the	community	in	
those	days	is	reflected	in	the	small	chapel	built	on	what	could	possibly	be	a	man	
made	mound.			
	
Little	remains	from	those	early	days.	The	pre-reformation	altar	stone	was	set	in	
the	floor	beneath	the	wooden	altar;	the	lower	sections	of	walls	are	medieval	
(1066-1485)		or	possibly	even	Norman	(1066-1154);	the	font	also	dates	back	to	
the	Norman	period.	
	
In	1307,	a	dispute	as	to	how	the	offerings	made	to	an	image	of	St	Mary	in	
Fraisthorpe	Chapel	should	be	used	is	recorded	in	the	records	of	St	Mary’s	Priory	in	
Bridlington	although	no	reference	to	the	outcome	of	the	dispute	has	been	found!	
	
In	1720-21	the	chancel	(the	part	of	the	church	near	the	altar)	was	replaced.		
	
In	1856,	Mary	Emily	Simpson,	the	daughter	of	the	then	vicar	of	Boynton	and	
Carnaby	with	Fraisthorpe,	commenced	to	work	with	the	farm	servants	in	the	
parish.	Her	work	was	detailed	in	a	book	she	wrote	entitled	“Ploughing	and	
Sowing”.		In	this	book	she	described	the	plight	of	these	labourers	as	follows:	
“	I	believe	few	of	the	better	educated	would	believe,	without	an	actual	
knowledge	of	the	facts,	how	nearly	approaching	to	heathenism	is	the	state	of	at	
least	nine-tenths	of	the	‘farming	lads’	of	this	part	of	Yorkshire.	Not	only	do	they	
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live	entirely	without	prayer,	or	any	kind	of	worship,	but	most	of	them	are	in	
actual	ignorance	of	the	first	principles	of	Christianity,	and	totally	unacquainted	
with	even	the	outlines	of	the	Old	and	New	Testament	History”	
	
She	worked	tirelessly	to	educate	and	generally	improve	their	lives	and	so	in	1889,	
five	years	after	her	death,	moves	were	set	in	place	to	create	a	memorial	to	her	
backed	by	many	eminent	bishops	including	those	of	Lincoln	and	London.	After	
much	discussion,	it	was	decided	that	Mary	Simpson	would	not	have	approved	of	
any	form	of	ornament	and	so	it	was	agreed	that	the	best	memorial	would	be	to	
restore	the	chapel	in	Fraisthorpe.	Her	sister	wrote	at	the	time	“….a	work	my	sister	
would	have	rejoiced	in,	and	entirely	approved	of”.			
	
Architects	Smith	&	Broderick	of	Hull’s	estimate	for	the	work	to	restore	and	furnish	
the	Chapel	was	£350	and	so	fundraising	followed	on	apace	with	generous	
donations	being	given	by	notables	from	the	fields	of	government,	church,	
business	and	gentry	across	England,	such	was	the	respect	gained	by	Mary	Emily	
Simpson	for	the	work	she	had	carried	out	so	diligently	in	her	lifetime.	Locally,	
those	for	whom	Mary	had	worked	donated	items	of	work	that	were	sold	at	a	Sale	
of	Work	in	the	Summer	of	1893.		
	
In	1892,	work	commenced	and	by	1893,		
the	work	was	complete	and		the	Chapel	
looked	much	as	it	did	in	recent	time.	On	
the	16th	October	1892	a	Harvest	Festival	
service	took	place	and	on	the	first	Sunday	
in	January,	regular	worship	was	once	again	
restored	with	a	monthly	service	being	held	
at	3pm.	
																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																										
Archaeologically,	the	site	could	be	of	interest		having	been	the	site	of	a	church	
dating	back	so	far.		Within	half	a	mile	of	the	chapel,	iron	age	barrows	exist	and	
evidence	of	the	Roman	occupation	have	also	been	found.	
	
In	2008,	in	excess	of	£35,000	was	spent	on	replacing	the	roof	but	by	2019,	the	
regular	worshippers	from	the	village	having	dwindled	to	one,	the	chapel	closed	
for	worship	and	planning	permission	was	granted	to	convert	it	into	a	holiday	
cottage.		Thus	ended	over	900	years	of	worship	on	the	site.	
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